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NOTICE

Our Ref: SGS/SC/P/1_029
Date: 215 March 2022
To: All Year 11 Parents & Guardians

FACE-TO-FACE LEARNING FOR YEAR 11 STUDENTS

Year 11 students will sit for their GCE ‘O’ Level Examination in October/November 2022, and
a few of them will also sit for the said examination in May/June 2022. These examinations are
important and will determine the students’ next academic progress level, and their future
paths in life. Last year’'s Year 11 students had several months doing online learning, and
teachers were having difficulties in finishing the syllabus before they sat for their GCE ‘O’ Level
Examination October/November 2021.

During the Media Conference on 17" March 2022, the Minister of Education has announced
that online learning was extended for another two week (from 215t March to 2™ April 2022).
However, ‘special consideration” will be given to educational institutions who apply for face-
to-face learning to prepare students for their international examinations’.

In line with the abovementioned announcement, the school has obtained permission from
the Ministry of Education through the Private Education Department to conduct face-to-face
lessons to Year 11 students only from 21t March to 2" April 2022.

Therefore, students are encouraged to attend face-to-face learning at school. It will take place
from Tuesday, 22" March to Saturday, 2" April 2022,

The school will implement strict SOPs for students and parents by ensuring that:

e Students are required to do Antigen Rapid Test (ART) at home twice a week;

e Students should inform their respective class teachers about their ART results, and if any
of the student’s results is positive, the said student should not attend school;

e Students, teachers, school staff and visitors must take body temperature using a body
temperature scanner; _

e Students, teachers, school staff and visitors must always adhere to Social Distancing while
on the school premises;

e Parents/Guardians should not send their child/ward to school if he/she is unwell;

e Students, teachers, school staff and visitors are required to always wear face masks while

at school premises; and



e Parents/Guardians are required to supply face masks and hand sanitizer to their
child/ward.

It is our hope to have parents’/guardians’ support in our effort to ensure that all students can
attend face-to-face/physical classes for better students’ engagement and academic benefits.

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this challenging times. Thank you.

‘Honour and Labour’




